Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 24 July 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mrs Maziane, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk.



Ms S Henehan

PCC.

Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mrs Johnson-Bell..
Declaration of
Mrs Hodgson declared an interest when the letter from 
Interest. 

Lamphey Tennis Club was being discussed and left the room. 
.

Minutes.
The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 20 June 2017 and the monthly meeting held on 26 June 2017 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings.


Matters Arising:-

1. Lamphey and Hodgeston Churchyards. Since Mr White didn’t attend this meeting it was decided to defer this matter to the next meeting.
2. Lamphey Web Site. The letter has been sent to Mr Ray Baker and to date no reply has been received. The Clerk requested that the cheque issued in December 2015 for £94 and which was unpresented be written back through the books.
Resolved.  This was agreed. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
3.  HMRC re PAYE system. The Clerk informed Members that he had registered with HMRC but no further correspondence has been received.

Resolved.  Mr Tunstall will deal with this matter with the assistance of his Accountant. 

4. Defibrillator Notices of locations.  The cheque has been sent and the signs are awaited.

5. Updated assessment of the spend of monies given to the Village by the developers of the new estate.  Sinead Henehan attended the meeting and stated that the Community facility (Lamphey Village Hall) has received part funding to date and was proceeding separately.
She stated that Lamphey Play Area development required a site meeting which Mr Skeels will arrange and report back to the Community Council in September 2017. There is a need to liaise with Lamphey School on this matter to determine what facilities they would like. 
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A discussion took place on Lifelong Learning facilitated via PCC Lifelong Learning Team. Proposals discussed were IT classes and extended learning, beach based swimming and sailing classes. Mrs Hodgson asked if we had to run classes. Mr Tunstall stated that people have the basic skills but don’t know how to use them and leisure courses aren’t a way forward and suggested that younger people could apply for a bursary towards the costs of their course and the course should be identified together with the dates and costs. Sinead stated that it was an opportunity to better oneself. Mr Tunstall also stated that if there are insufficient applications from people living in Lamphey then the area could be extended to include Freshwater East. Sinead stated that timing was essential. Ms Vince commented that a bursary was a good idea. A copy of a letter from Lamphey Tennis Club to Sinead was read to the Committee. Sinead stated that the money was open to everybody. Mr Skeels stated that only about 4 Members of the Tennis Club lived in Lamphey,
Resolved.   Sinead look into the idea of the bursary and if agreeable a working group consisting of Mrs Maziane and Mr Tunstall be set up.

Sinead was thanked for attending this meeting.
6. New Traffic Order – Proposed waiting restrictions Lamphey. A copy of a reply from Mr Bob Smith of  PCC to Mr S Thomas Head Teacher of Lamphey Primary School has been received. Mr Tunstall stated that PCC have a duty of care to keep the highway safe but doesn’t have enough Enforcement Officers to enforce illegal parking. The question of painting double yellow lines in Cleggars Park and walking to school from Lamphey Village Hall were also discussed. Mr Skeels stated that double yellow lines on the road opposite Lamphey Garage could help this problem. Mrs Maziane stated that the majority of pupils attending Lamphey School lived outside the catchment area. She also stated  that opposite Lamphey School is an area where 3-4 cars could park and bollards could be placed there to prevent pavement parking. 
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson discuss the matter of the double yellow lines on the road with Mr Darren Thomas Head of Highways and Construction in PCC and Mr Parfitt provide the Clerk with a plan to be forwarded to PCC
7. Road to Lamphey Palace. Mr Skeels stated that work has recently been carried out on the hedge bank and also this road has been widened to a high standard and it is now much safer for pedestrians to use.
8. Freshwater East Beach Management. A meeting of the working group was held at PCNPA Offices  on 20 July 2017 and the details of which will be discussed at next Liaison Sub Committee meeting.
 9. Replies Awaited. Replies are awaited on the following matters-

1) Road on front of Lamphey School.

2) Footpath over Lamphey Railway Bridge.
10. Appointment of Internal Auditor. The Chair referred to an extract from “The Good Councillors Guide” which states that although it’s not a requirement the internal Auditor should be independent and a competent person appointed by the Council to carry out checks on its system of control.
Resolved.  Tracey Tunstall be appointed Internal Auditor instead of Mr P Tunstall. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mr Ridout and agreed by all Members.
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Mr Tunstall be appointed Internal Controller. Proposed by Mr Skeels and seconded by Mr Ridout and agreed by all Members. 
11. Cheque Signatories. The Clerk reported that the HSBC bank requires the following:-
1) A copy of the relevant minutes recording the changes. This has been provided.

2) The 3 signatories provide identification and address confirmation.
Agenda Items.

12. Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer reported that the balance at 13 July 2017 was £7,879.64.
13. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies. Mr Parfitt reported that the next FESCA meeting is being held this Wednesday.
Correspondence.

14. Meetings:-

1) One Voice Wales 
PAC
19 July 2017.
15. CILCA Training Course – Tenby Town Council. SLCC are holding training days in Tenby during July-October 2017 at a cost of £75 per day and there is also a separate cost for the course of £250. The Clerk stated that he was very interested in attending but on the first date he had a prior engagement. 
16. Angela Burns AM/AC. A copy of in touch has been received.
17. Booklets etc:-
1) Clerks and Councils Direct

July 2017
Issue 112.
18. Training Courses. Invoices for Ms Vince and Mr Ridout attending the New Councillor training courses at a cost of £40 each have been received.
Resolved.  These invoices amounting to £80 be paid. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
19. Review of the Electoral Arrangements for the County of Pembrokeshire. The 12 week consultation period begins on 31 July 2017 and closes on 22 October 2017 and the Commission welcomes comments. 
20. Consultation on the Welsh Revenue Authority havng access to criminal powers.  The consultation runs for 12 weeks ending on 2 October 2017 and details can be found on the following links:-
https://consultations.gov.wales/consultations/welsh-revenue-authority-powers-tackle-tax-crime   
https://ymgyngoriadau.llyw.cymru/ymgyngoriadau/pwerau-awdurdod-cyllid-cymru-er-mwyn-mynd-ir-afael-throseddau-trethi
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21. Safe Routes and Communities. Mrs Hodgson stated that this wouldn’t be started until at least the Autumn as Lamphey School would be having an inspection and also staff wouldn’t be available.
22. Lamphey Village Action Plan. Mr Ridout stated that Planed was going to carry this out to establish people’s views and a meeting was scheduled for this Wednesday and he asked for the Community Council’s backing.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to Planed stating that the Community Council backs this Action Plan. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
23. Clerk’s Hours and Contract of Employment. The Clerk left the room when this matter was being discussed.
Resolved.  The hours be increased from 22 to 25 per month from today and the Contract of Employment be discussed at the November 2017 meeting. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
24. Invite to Youth Members. This matter was discussed with the view of appointing 2 youth representatives and Mr Skeels stated that he disagreed with this.

Resolved. No further action be taken on this matter.

25. Public Participation at Council Meetings. The Chair stated that other Community Councils included this on the agenda every month.

Resolved. This be included as an agenda item every month.
26. Informal meeting with Lamphey Church Committee. A discussion took place about Lamphey Church Wall and also Lamphey Church Hall after the Chair had received an email from Mrs V Tomlinson. 
Resolved. The Chair inform Lamphey Church Committee at the next meeting that Lamphey Community Council doesn’t have the funds available to contribute to these projects and therefore no formal meeting will be held.
Next Meeting.

27. The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 25 September 2017 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.



The meeting ended at 9.25pm.
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